
From: Cathy Small  
Sent: 29 April 2023 10:44 
To: Planning 
Subject: 2022/3853/P 
 
Dear Sirs 
 
I am writing to object to the above planning application. 
 
I am a 32 year old local resident in a sixth floor apartment on Oval Road. I am 
very anxious about the wheel having direct visibility to our terrace, and into 
our home and my 8-year old’s bedroom window. This will be a concern for a 
high number of people given this is a residential area. 
 
I am a property lawyer and am surprised that the Council is even considering 
this application due to the negative impact on placemaking, the history of the 
area, local residents and crime. We already have an issue in our development 
and surrounding local area with anti-social behaviour. 
 
I am proud to live in the Borough and next to a place of historical significance 
that attracts people from around the world. Really hoping this is not 
diminished and you will re-consider. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Catherine Small 
 
 


